
Cardenden Community Council
Notes of Meeting held in Corrie Centre on Thursday 16 November 2017

Present:D. Roy (chair), A. Brown, A. Mitchell, J. Parish, D.Bogie, A Roy (minute)
In Attendance:  E Colins and F Souter (core paths) Cllr Liewald, Cardenden Santa
Train

Apologies: Cllr. Erskine, David Taylor (secretary) Brodie Wallace (vice chair) W Duncan S Taylor
Donna Drylie has resigned and has been thanked for her services.

The minutes of the October meeting were accepted and agreed.

Matters Arising.  The meeting wished to thank W Duncan for his service to the community and on his 
recent award.

Police. The police report advised: 179 calls since last meeting and darker nights may be a contributing factor
to this. Elder person’s forum was a success. There is continued engagement with local schools. Although 
there are concerns the local police station may close there will still be a police presence within the village.

Local   Authority Matters.  Reports  from local  councillors  were  given and are  available  as  a  separate
document. 

Foodshare continues to be a topic high on the community agenda and will progress.

Paths Upgrade. E. Collins and F Souter advised that invoice for works has been submitted however there
are errors and discrepancies particularly regarding the specification of stiles installed. A Roy treasurer will
contact Colin Peacock to request amendments before invoice can be paid. It was acknowledged that Mr
Brownlee, farmer, has been very supportive of work going on and has contributed to aid progress.

Community Matters.  Dog fouling everywhere in the community. Cllr Liewald will follow up complaints
and everyone was advised to call dog warden to report specific issues. 
Wallsgreen park : there is a meeting with transport next week. John Thomson Pitch opening will be next
Monday. There are issues with cars being parked all day in the 30 minute zone: Cllr Liewald will raise the
matter with transport. There were concerns re overrun from the car wash across from Tesco: Cllr Liewald
will raise this with SEPA. RWE surveys will be collated to present at next liaison meeting.

Planning Applications. All CC’s met with the public to oppose the environmental impact regarding current
application from Westfield for gas turbines.

Treasurers report: Money was received in part payment towards the repairs to the vandalism at the miners’
monument at Jamphlars. It was agreed to donate £250 micro grant to the Cardenden Santa Train. 

AOB. There was no AOB.

Next Meeting: This will be held on 18 January 2018 at 7-00 pm in the Corrie Centre.


	Present:D. Roy (chair), A. Brown, A. Mitchell, J. Parish, D.Bogie, A Roy (minute)
	In Attendance: E Colins and F Souter (core paths) Cllr Liewald, Cardenden Santa Train

